TO THE HONOURABLE THE LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY OF MANITOBA

Your Standing Committee on Legislative Affairs presents the following as its First Report.

Meetings

Your Committee met on Thursday, December 13, 2007 at 3:00 p.m. in room 255 of the Legislative
Building.

Matters under Consideration

The appointment of the Children’s Advocate

Committee Membership

Your Committee elected Mr. MARTINDALE as the Chairperson.

Your Committee elected Ms. BRICK as the Vice-Chairperson.

Ms. BRAUN

Ms. BRICK

Mr. BRIESE

Hon. Mr. CHOMIAK
Mr. DEWAR

Hon. Ms. IRVIN-ROSS
Mr. MARTINDALE
Mr. SCHULER

Mrs. STEFANSON
Mr. SWAN

Mrs. TAILLIEU

Motions

Your Committee agreed to the following motions unanimously:

That the committee recommend to the Lieutenant-Governor-in-Council that Ms. Billie Schibler be
reappointed for a second three-year term as the Children’s Advocate, commencing April 11, 2008.

That the Committee authorize the Chairperson to ask the Speaker to inform all MLAs in writing of
this re-appointment, prior to presentation of the committee report in the House.

Submitted by,

Mr. Doug MARTINDALE, Chairperson
December 13, 2007
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